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Pima County Infill Incentive Districts

The 2015 update to the Pima County Comprehensive Plan (Pima Prospers) includes a section on Focused Development Investment Areas where the county seeks to promote economic development through redevelopment and revitalization. Arizona state statutes permit counties to designate Infill Incentive Districts in areas with vacant or older structures that present nuisances, land parcels with environmental contamination, declining population, and an overall lack of development and investment activity. 
Counties can draft and adopt plans that provide incentives within the infill district to encourage redevelopment. Various county departments involved in the development review process (Development Services, Transportation, Flood Control, Wastewater Reclamation) may be able to offer streamlined procedures or reduced fees; other departments (Community Development and Neighborhood Conservation) may be able to provide financial assistance. Other incentives may include:
· Expedited zoning or rezoning procedures

· Flexibility in some commercial or industrial development plan requirements
· Waiver of floodplain mapping and reporting
· Project liaison to help navigate the development process

· Funding for demolition, clean up, and commercial façade improvements
Flowing Wells is one of the areas that Pima County has identified for an infill district. The Flowing Wells community has identified many of its development needs through various community-drafted plans. Pima County staff wants to engage Flowing Wells stakeholders (business people, property owners, real estate brokers) to identify the current barriers to and opportunities for economic development in Flowing Wells, and determine from stakeholders what incentives would be of the greatest benefit.
Pima County staff is coordinating with the Flowing Wells Neighborhood Association and Community Coalition to conduct stakeholder outreach and organize a discussion (tentatively scheduled for early summer 2017) to determine what incentives would work best specifically for Flowing Wells. Once staff has identified the feasible incentives and determined the specific infill district area, completed plans will be reviewed by the Planning and Zoning Commission and approved by the Board of Supervisors. 
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